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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:              3

DATE: 

April 17, 2003
PROPOSED MOTION    2003-0099
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: A MOTION approving the office of citizen complaints/ombudsman and tax advisor response to the 2003 budget proviso requiring submission of a report evaluating the resources needed to investigate and resolve citizen complaints against employees of the King County sheriff's office.
SUMMARY:  As part of the 2003 budget, the council adopted a proviso requiring that the Office of Citizen’s Complaints-Ombudsman provide a review of its handling of complaints against the Sheriff’s Office.  The King County Council included a proviso in ordinance 14517, which reads as follows:

The office of citizen complaints/ombudsman and tax advisor shall submit for council review and approval by motion a report evaluating the resources that would be needed to investigate and resolve citizen complaints against employees of the King County sheriff’s office.  The report shall be submitted to the council by March 1, 2003.  The report should include historical information on on the number of citizen complaints against the sheriff that the ombudsman has received and closed and should show the types of complaints and resolution.

The Office of Citizen Complaints — Ombudsman has jurisdiction to investigate complaints about the administrative conduct of executive branch agencies, including the King County Sheriff's Office.  The Ombudsman’s authority and jurisdiction are detailed in KCC 2.52. The office investigates citizen complaints that assert that a county agency or employee is acting in a manner that is unfair, arbitrary, inconsistent, or contrary to law.
The majority of citizen complaints are resolved through “information and referral” or “assistance and facilitation.”   Complaints that we are unable to resolve with staff-level inquiries are handled as complaint investigations, which are summarized and sent to the subject agency director for review and response.  Complaint investigations seek to: (a) determine if the complaint was substantiated or unsubstantiated, (b) make recommendations to the department for improved practices or policy changes, and (c) resolve the problem.
The office reports that it has acted on complaints against the sheriff’s office in two ways.  Prior to 1997 and since 2002, the office will ask complainants if they are willing to use the sheriff’s system of internal investigations as their first option.  If the individual is reluctant to do so, the office will begin its processes on the citizen’s behalf.  From 1997 through 2001, the office explained that the ombudsman’s investigation process was for use as a last resort—that all initial complaints should go to the internal investigations unit.

The report accompanying this motion addresses the proviso and provides data showing the types and resolutions of complaints against the sheriff’s office. 
ATTENDING:
Amy Calderwood, Interim Ombudsman-Director, Office of Citizens Complaints/Ombudsman
ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  Transmittal Letter

2.  Proposed Motion 2003-0099
3.  2003 Adopted Budget Proviso report
